
 
 

Sequence IIIH Information Letter 22-1 
 Sequence Number 20 

Corrected July 5, 2022     
 
 
 
 
TO: Sequence III Surveillance Panel 
 
SUBJECT:        Replacement of ShellZone with Products Meeting the DEX-COOL Specification   

 
 
 Recently, it was brought to the attention of the Sequence III Surveillance Panel that one of the 
specifications listed in revised footnote 22, GM6277M is no longer valid.  This information letter’s text has 
been revised to remove the older specification. This change is effective with the re-issue of this information 
letter. 
 
 
 
 
 
Michael Shaw     Frank M. Farber 
Manager,       Director 
Materials, Joining and Laboratories Group  ASTM Test Monitoring Center    
Stellantis N.V.      
   
 
   
 
Attachment 
 
c: https://www.astmtmc.org/ftp/docs/gas/sequenceiii/procedure_and_ils/IIIH/il22-1_iiih.pdf 
 
Distribution: Email 

https://www.astmtmc.org/ftp/docs/gas/sequenceiii/procedure_and_ils/IIIH/il22-1_iiih.pdf


Revises D8111-21a 
 

7.2.1 Use a mixture of ShellZone DEX-COOL® antifreeze/coolant22,23 and de-ionized water with a 
volume fraction of water of 50 %. (Warning—Health hazard—see appropriate MSDS). 
 
22

 ShellZone is a registered trademark of Shell Trademark Management BV. DEX-COOL® is licensed and approved 
engine coolant, as per GMW3420 specification. 
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